GCMG Member Meeting

April 17, 2014

Page 4

[image: image1.png]TEXAS AGRILIFE EXTENSION SERVICE,
Texas AsM System







































President Bob Teweles welcomed everyone and acknowledged the guests.  Bob welcomed Ray Lang as a transfer from Hays County.  The meeting was called to order.  There were 45 certified members, 3 interns, and 4 guests in attendance.  
The members approved the Consent Agenda, which included the March 20, 2014 meeting minutes, Treasurer’s report, Education Committee Report, list of programs for May through August, Treva Hick’s Refreshments and Speakers Bureau report (see attached). 
Old Business

Water Fairs – Travis Franke asked for volunteers to help with this project.  The scripts were sent out via email.  Volunteers would give talks to 3rd and 4th graders at various schools.  Bob Teweles said that Matt Miranda will be have a training session on Water Fairs on May 2 at the AgriLife Extension office from 6:00 – 7:00 p.m.

Travis also encouraged members to sign up for leadership positions that are open; the President Elect position, and the Volunteer Coordinator position.
Earth Day – Cindy Martin, chair of Earth Day, has everything lined up.  She encouraged members to attend the GCMG booth on Saturday, April 26 in Seguin.

Refreshment Volunteer – Treva Hicks thanked all those that helped set up, and those that brought refreshments.  She needs volunteers for set-up, and refreshments for May.

Bylaws and Policy and Procedure Manual Changes – Cindy Waechter said that an email had been sent out on proposed changes to the Bylaws and PPM.  

Bylaws Article 5

· Section 4 Changes from “A quorum shall consist of six (6) voting members of the Board of Directors” to “A quorum shall consist of two-thirds (2/3) of the filled Board of Directors voting members”.

Chapter 6, Certification Standards

· Section A.1. Adds requirement to complete and sign the annual Texas Master Gardener Volunteer Agreement as part of the certification requirement
· Section A.2.iv. Adds requirement to complete and sign the annual Texas Master Gardener Volunteer Agreement
· Section A.2.v. Adds requirement that applications for criminal background checks are due by November 30th of the year preceding the year in which the current background check expires.
· Section A.2.vi. Adds requirement that dues will not be accepted until the minimum number of recertification hours, the annual Texas Master Gardener Volunteer Agreement, and the application for the criminal background check, if due, have been turned in to the Treasurer.
Chapter 7, Volunteer Service and Continuing Education Hours
· Section B.13. Changes from “The Board president will establish a committee to annually review ongoing projects to determine if…..” to “

“The Board will annually review in November ongoing projects to determine if……..”

Chapter 8, Criminal Background Checks

· Clarifies the location of the “Youth Protection Standards Handbook” on the web
· Adds requirement to turn in applications for criminal background checks by November 30th of the year preceding the year in which the current background check expires and that it must be turned in before the Treasurer will accept dues
Chapter 9, Dues

· Section A.2. Adds requirement the Treasurer shall not accept dues until the minimum hours for recertification, the annual Texas Master Gardener Volunteer Agreement and the application for criminal background check, if due, have been submitted.
· Section A.4. Clarifies the Treasurer instead of the Secretary will notify members who have not paid dues by December 10th.
Chapter 10, Meetings

· Section B.3. Clarifies a quorum for Board of Directors Meetings shall consist of two-thirds (2/3) of the filled Board’s voting members.
The members will vote on these proposed changes at the May meeting.

Summer Social – the summer social will be held on June 20 at the Immaculate Conception Church in Marion, from 6:30 – 9:00 p.m.  Laurie Brunell, chair, needs help with this event.  She encouraged members to bring a guest.  This will be a potluck meal, and there will be door prizes, and she needs donations for this.
Guadalupe Gardener – Bob Teweles said that the GCMG newsletter is very informative, and Elaine McIntyre has done an outstanding job.  Members can find educational opportunities in the newsletter.  Elaine needs information for the May newsletter by April 26.

New Business
Arts and Crafts in the Garden – Ann Odvody said that Mary Bowe had come up with the idea of having an Arts and Crafts function at the garden in Schertz on October 18.  Anyone can sign up to have a booth for $20 and will have to supply their own table.  Also, there will be cooking demonstrations, a raffle, etc.

Ann also said that on Friday, April 18 from 9:00 a.m. – 11:30 a.m., there will be free tomatoes available at the garden.

Ammermann Fund Library Books – Bob Teweles asked for recommendations of books/magazines that can be donated to the Seguin, Schertz, and Marion libraries.

Membership Discussion

New GCMG T-shirts – Bob Teweles wants to have new GCMG T-shirts made that would look so nice that members might want to wear them for general use.  The picture on the shirt should be representative of Guadalupe County.  If anyone has any recommendations, they need to let him know.
Class #26  - Cindy Waechter said the next classes will be held in Seguin at the First Presbyterian Church on Wednesdays from 10:00 a.m. – 2:30 p.m., and run from August/September through the last class on December 10.  Dave Elder and Cindy Waechter are doing the up-front work to get the class off the ground, and are co-chairing the Class 26 committee.  They are soliciting volunteers to help with Rotating Coordinators, Evaluations, Text Grading, Class Room Assistant for the day, set up, take down, buying supplies, water and whatever else is needed. 
Speaker Update and Speaker Intro – Ellen Laubhan said that our speaker next month will be John Pape and Kevin McCormick, and their talk will be on Guadalupe speakers County’s Heritage Pecans:  Tips for Successful Harvest.
Ellen then introduced the speaker, Ray Elizondo, and his talk was on Growing Daylilies in the San Antonio Area.

Announcements
Volunteer Recognition Program - Cindy Waechter said that to participate in the April drawing, members had to report at least 5 volunteer hours to Dale Odvody by March 31.  Out of the 30 members that entered, five names were drawn.  The first drawn was Cynthia Lyssy, and she won a $20 nursery gift certificate.  The other four that will also be eligible for the $150 at the end-of-the-year drawing were:  Elizabeth Hughes, Karen Wallock, Janice Knobles, and Mary Styblo.  Cindy Waechter congratulated Joyce Briscoe, Elaine McIntyre, Joyce Friesenhahn, and John Lewicki for turning their hours in every month this year.
Door Prizes

The San Antonio Daylily Society donated 3 daylilies, and 3 cookbooks for giveaways.  Karen Wallock, Judy Johnson, and Patty Tyler-White won these.

John Lewicki won $20 in the 50/50 raffle.  Karen Wallock won the door prize of a $10 nursery gift certificate.  
Adjournment - As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:55 p.m.   
Pat Schultze
Secretary
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